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No 233 May 2022                                                   rotary club of Locks Heath / district 1110  
     
 
 
Mtg Date Duty Rotarian Activity 

May 5 - Chris Milburn Business Meeting & AGM 
May 19 -  Lesley Milburn Normal Meeting 
Jun 9 -   Mel Morley Club Assembly 
Jun 16 -   Steve Orriss Normal meeting 
Jun 30 -  Penny Scarbro Handover 

 
Birthdays this Month. Happy Birthday to: - 
None this month 

 
Forthcoming Events  
 
May 5 – Annual General Meeting 
 
Jun 9 – Club Assembly. NOTE that 
this is the second Tuesday! 
 
July 9 – Warsash Festival 
July 17 – Jazz at the Vineyard 
 

 
April Review 
The speaker this month was James Keen, a local undertaker, who gave an insight into his life, 
albeit with some humour thrown in. Life is not all serious when you are an undertaker! It was 
nice to welcome guests to the meeting as well. 

Meeting at the Holiday Inn 
Do not forget that the deal we have with the Holiday inn includes a 20% discount on all drinks 
purchased at the bar. You may have to ask for the discount and do not forget your Rotary 
Name badge. 

Also please do not forget to enter your car registration number on either one of the 
screens located on the Reception Desk or the one on the Bar when you arrive. 
 
Interesting Facts 

• In 2009, Vodafone recreated the 1812 Overture using ringtones from 1000 mobile phones  
• Mobile phone users in the Netherlands are provided with traffic lights on the pavement to stop 

them getting run over  

• !Prozvonit"#is a Czech word meaning to call someone's mobile so they have your number 

• !Phubbing"#Is a new word meaning ignoring your friends in favour of your mobile phone  
• The more crowded a subway train gets, more people buy things on their mobile phones. 

 
 
 Have you joined the Locks Heath Lottery? Do you know friends who would like to join? 
 
Visit our web site : www.locksheathrotary.org.uk  and look for the link to One Lottery 
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Honeypot 
 
Locks Heath Rotary has been a long-time supporter of Honeypot who have one of their respite 
homes situated in a lovely part of the New Forest near to Beaulieu. Honeypot are a national 
young carer’s charity and they aim to provide respite breaks and a range of support services to 
the young carer’s who have responsibilities beyond their years and it gives them a chance to 
be a child again. Recently Locks Heath Inner Wheel Club visited Honeypot and as well as 
seeing the much improved facilities they also saw the transformed shed that we contributed to 
some years ago along with Portsmouth & Southsea Round Table. The pictures below show 
the shed some years ago together with the name plaque. 
 

   
 

 
However, look at it NOW! 
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In a more light hearted way:- 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
  
 
Please do stay safe and keep well. 
 
The Editor is always grateful for any interesting articles for the Bulletin. 

Thanks go to 
Rosemary 
McCormack  
for these! 


